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262 Oak Street


04/24/19

April 10, 2020

Hello, this is Meggan Eldredge, Health Director for the Town of Harwich with an important update regarding the coronavirus health emergency. The number of cases in Harwich has reached 25, including 1 death while the total cases in Massachusetts is 18,941 with 503 deaths.

Public Health experts anticipate that Massachusetts will see a surge in the number of cases of COVID-19, the disease caused by the coronavirus, during the time between April 11th and April 20th.  With the increase in the number of cases comes an increased risk of coming in contact with someone who is infected.  This period of time will also put an increase in demand on emergency responders and our healthcare system.
It is for these reasons that I am asking everyone to remain home as much as possible during this critical time.  If you must leave your home for essential reasons, such as groceries and medication, please wear a mask, stay 6’ away from others, use hand sanitizer and make sure to wash your hands frequently.
In order to do our part, the Town of Harwich is greatly reducing government operations during this period. Specifically, all inspectional services will be suspended and the transfer station will be accepting household waste and recycling only.  The transfer station will be enacting a new traffic flow pattern to allow for proper social distancing, this new process will require longer wait times, please plan accordingly.  
We will be re-assessing this work processes on April 15th in order to decide if we are able to resume our current staffing plan. 
These actions are not taken lightly and are intended as an effort to broaden social distancing efforts while, as much as practicable, striving to continue municipal government operations in support of our community.
COVID-19 is transmitted through respiratory droplets that enter your body through your eyes, nose and mouth.  Take special care to remain at least 6’ away from other people, not touch your face and wash your hands often. Together we are making a difference.

For more information on coronavirus and town operations during this time, please visit our website.

www.harwich-ma.gov 
Thank you and take care.
